
Appendix A: Site locality and plan maps 
 
The proposed Umgeni Project constitutes the widening of a section of the Umgeni River 
approximately 3 km from the river mouth on the KwaZulu-Natal shoreline. The particular river 
section stretches from just east of Connaught Bridge (North Coast Road, R102) to 
approximately 1 km upstream in a westward direction. 
 
The development will take place at Umgeni Business Park, which is located within the 
boundaries of the eThekwini Municipality, approximately 10 km north of Durban Central 
Business District (CBD). The affected site spans approximately 6 ha and is almost entirely 
surrounded by the Umgeni Business Park, apart from the area east of Connaught Bridge, 
which borders Umgeni Park (Riverside) residential area. 
 
The site is located adjacent to an area that can be regarded as a major traffic node, linking 
northern and central eThekwini via rail and road. Some nearby residential developments 
exist and the Umgeni estuary and surrounding areas provide for recreational opportunities. 
The proposed development will thus take place in an environment that has been heavily 
modified and influenced by human activities. 
 
The location and extend of the proposed development is shown in Figure 1 and Figure 2.  
 



 

 
Figure 1. Site locality map of the proposed development showing the 500 m and 1 km buffer zone as an illustration of surrounding land use. 

 



 
Figure 2. Illustration of proposed development plan with existing services in the immediate vicinity that may be affected by construction. 

 


